APPOINTMENT

Approving the reappointment of Jack Shea to serve as a member of the Allegheny County Sanitary Authority, for a term to expire on December 31, 2018.

SPONSORED BY CHIEF EXECUTIVE FITZGERALD

In Council Feb. 4th	, 2014.
Read and approved by Motion of Council.	
	John P. DeFazio President of Council
Attest: Jared Barker Chief Clerk Allegheny County Council	Tresident of Council



January 9, 2014

Honorable President and Members Allegheny County Council 119 Courthouse Pittsburgh, PA 15219

Dear Members of Council:

Please find the attached biography of Jack Shea, whom I am recommending for reappointment to the Allegheny County Sanitary Authority.

The Allegheny County Sanitary Authority's authorized powers include among others, the collection, transportation, treatment and disposal of sewage in Allegheny County, and certain adjacent areas and the collection, transportation, treatment and disposal of such industrial wastes as shall be acceptable to the Authority, within said territory. I am recommending that Mr. Shea serve a five-year term to expire on December 31, 2018.

Mr. Shea is currently the President of the Allegheny County Labor Council, AFL-CIO. In his current position he represents 113,000 workers within Allegheny County. In addition to his work with the Labor Council he is involved in numerous community and civic organizations.

I appreciate your consideration, and ask you to act on this appointment as quickly as possible. Mr. Shea will make himself available for review before the appropriate committee if members of Council wish to speak with him.

ULLEGHENY COUNTY COUNCIL

OI:ZIMO 8 NAU PI'

CC: Jack Shea

Sincerely,

Rich Fitzgerald

Allegheny County Executive

Jack Shea, President Allegheny County Labor Council, AFL-CIO

From 1973 to 1975, Jack volunteered his own time to assist in the field of "organizing the unorganized" in the State of Pennsylvania for the IUE, AFL-CIO.

In 1974, Jack was asked to join the IUE International Staff and for the next ten years, he worked all over the United States, servicing the already established IUE Locals and organizing new locals throughout the country.

In 1985, Jack was appointed Director of District 1 for the IUE. He retained this title until 1996, when he was appointed Assistant Organizing Director for the International Union.

As of December 31, 2003, Jack left IUE-CWA to work full time at the Labor Council, here in Allegheny County.

Jack's involvement with the Allegheny County Labor Council, which represents 113,000 workers in the Allegheny County, goes back to 1985. He became one of the Vice-Presidents of the ACLC, AFL-CIO, and in 1990 he was asked to serve as their COPE Director.

In 1998, the ACLC Executive Board elected Jack to the position of Executive Vice-President.

On May 7, 1998, Jack was elected as President of the ACLC, to fill the term of the late Paul Stackhouse, Sr. He was then re-elected on December 3, 1998 for a two-year term.

On December 7, 2000, Jack was re-elected and is currently serving as President of the ACLC, AFL-CIO.

Jack serves on several authorities, boards and committees in the community, too numerous to mention.

Jack's professional involvement includes:

- Vice President of the Pennsylvania AFL-CIO
- Board of Directors for United Way
- Member of the Prevailing Wage Coalition
- Advisory Board for Sisters of Divine Providence Developmental Council
- Board of Directors for the Work Force Investment Board of Allegheny County
- Board member of the Catholic Youth Association
- Co-Director of Three Rivers Labor Area Management Committee
- Highmark Labor Advisory Council
- Visit Pittsburgh Board of Directors
- UPMC Health System Board of Directors
- Economic Development Action/Accountability Transition Team of County Executive Dan Onorato
- Allegheny County Sanitation Authority (ALCOSAN) Board Member
- Board of Directors for Pennsylvania Workforce Investment Board
- Advisory Committee to Enhance Efficiency & Effectiveness for County & City Government
- Veterans Leadership Advisory Board
- Pittsburgh Green Innovators Board of Directors
- Highmark Workforce Initiative Advisory Board

Jack received the:

- Allegheny County Democratic Committee "Democrat of the Year" Award in 1999
- Vector "Labor's Man of the Year" Award in 1999
- Knights of Equity/Daughters of Erin "Irish Labor Person of the Year" in 2004
- Proclamation from Pittsburgh City Council in 2004 (For consistently rallying behind the SEIU Janitors Healthcare and job loss issues)
 - CLUW "Man of the Year Award" 2008

- MDA Champion of the Spirit Award 2010
- United Labor Committee of Washington County –
 Man of the Year Award 2010

Jack has been a life long resident of the Pittsburgh area, and now resides in Allison Park, with his wife Carol. They have two grown children ~ John and Shelly, six grandsons and two great grandchildren.



COUNTY OF ALLEGHENY

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY COUNCIL

119 COURTHOUSE · 436 GRANT STREET PITTSBURGH, PA 15219 PHONE (412) 350-6490 · Fax (412) 350-6499 COUNCIL@COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US WWW.COUNTY.ALLEGHENY.PA.US/COUNCIL

February 5, 2014

Mr. Jack Shea, President Allegheny County Labor Council 401 Wood Street, #501 Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Dear Mr. Shea:

This is to inform you that at the Regular Meeting of Allegheny County Council held on February 4, 2014 Council approved your reappointment to serve as a member of the Allegheny County Sanitary Authority, for a term to expire on December 31, 2018.

Congratulations on your reappointment and best of luck in this undertaking. We look forward to receiving your recommendations and stand willing to assist you in any way you believe appropriate.

Sincerely,

Jan Rea, Appointment Review Committee Chair Allegheny County Council

Jan Rea

Arletta Williams, Executive Director, Allegheny County Sanitary Authority

JR/sb

cc: